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APLtook in 2,172 cats and dogs last year. Sure, staff 
                members and foster caretakers provided the hands-on 
care every animal received, but it’s donors who sustain the operation 
of our shelter and spay/neuter clinic. Our success relies on the  
support of animal-loving people whose devotion to their own  
cats and dogs extends to those that they may only see in the pages  
of this newsletter. 

     
We invite you to view the numbers in this issue as a measure of 

your commitment to the welfare of cats and dogs. Take credit for 
making it possible for APL to employ staff and veterinarians who are 
compassionate and committed to doing the very best they can for 
every animal that comes through our doors. Consider the possibility 
that it was your donation that provided the antibiotics that staved 
off dangerous infections or made possible the emergency surgery on 
a dog or cat critically injured by a vehicle strike. Accept our heartfelt 
thanks for your lifesaving support. 

     
We pledge to continue in 2025 to provide hope and help for the 

most vulnerable animals—the sick, injured, very young and very 
old, and those that have never known the gentle touch of a human 
hand. It’s what APL has done in the seventy years since our found-
ing. And we will coninue to do so with your support. 
 

Thanks to you, 2024 another year of lifesaving

Franklin’s life changed for the better when he  
went to a foster caretaker as a shy, stressed out, and 
cranky kitten. His foster caretaker patiently nurtured 
him before adopting him in January 2025.
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By Evelyn Taylor

This little  
guy and three  

of his siblings spent time in a fos-
ter home in 2024 until old 

enough for adoption.



When I look at the amazing 
growth in service to the 

thousands of animals and people 
APL has touched in the past ten 
years, I can’t help looking back at 
what and who brought us here, 
and where we are going. The what 
was the exploding number of ani-

mals needing medical care. Many people’s attitudes 
toward animals and companion animals in particular 
are evolving. Increasingly, dogs and cats especially are 
regarded as members of the family. The who were the 
animal lovers dedicated to establishing the APL Spay/ 
Neuter Clinic, Shelter and staff to serve these  
animals. Happily, this number continues to grow. 

       
One person who stands out to me in this effort 

is my good friend and devoted animal lover, the late 
Kevin Hyatt. Kevin was among those who envisioned 
what would be needed to meet the medical and other 
needs of animals in ten, twenty, and fifty years into 
the future. Primary among these was a first-rate, 
spay/neuter clinic. Until the flood of homeless  
animals could be staunched, we’d never be able to put 
a dent in the suffering of unwanted animals. 

       
The answer was the Spay / Neuter Clinic. Its cre-

ation took a whole lot of planning by many skilled 
and dedicated people. The funding, purpose and 
design of the clinic had to be fine-tuned. The voices 
of APL supporters were sought and valued. All the 
usual concerns of such a project as its exact location, 
the money to build it, equipment needed, the people 
to staff it and more were carefully examined. 

       
Kevin’s many skills included being an experi-

enced electrician and plumber. In addition to his reg-
ular job, he built houses. He and I spent many 
hours discussing how to deal with all aspects of get-
ting this project off the ground and bringing it  
to fruition. When construction began on APL  

property, Kevin pitched in and did a lot of the  
physical labor. 

       
The facility has exceeded our expectations. To 

date, 213,360 dogs and cats, primarily cats because 
their numbers are greater, have been spayed or 
neutered. Think about how much animal suffering 
has been prevented. 

       
All of this is intertwined in my mind with Kevin 

and our strong friendship, his amazing range of skills, 
and our discussions about the future of APL and ani-
mal welfare. 

       
It brings me to the challenges we are facing now 

about the growing needs of homeless animals and 
how APL can best meet them. I always shall miss 
Kevin’s abilities and vision for what is to come. Yet I 
draw on these previous experiences to address APL’s 
current efforts to move to the next level of service. As 
before, we need to address what animals will need 
ten, twenty, and fifty years from now. What kind of 
facility will the animals require? How far will our 
helping hand extend? We have top notch staff focus-
ing on these concerns and more. Our Executive 
Director Deana Corbin is leading the charge. She is 
communicating with people locally and nationally 
about what APL’s future should look like. She is 
drawing on a wide range of people with expertise. I 
am confident we’ll succeed. This is the way things 
should be. Skilled leadership stands on the shoulders 
of exceptional people who have gone before them. 

       
As we move forward, part of me imagines Kevin 

walking across APL’s gravel drive toward me, with 
that smile on his face, eager to pitch in and help 
wherever he could. Some friendships do last forever.  
 
 
 
       Richard L. Speck, DVM 
       President
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Spring 2025 
Tails From the Fur Side is 

published four times a year for 
members of APL, which is 
dedicated to caring for ill, 

injured and abused homeless 
animals and coordinating the 
adoption of those animals by 
responsible pet owners; it fur-
ther is committed to ending 

companion animal overpopula-
tion by offering high quality, 
low-cost spay/neuter services. 

 
The board of directors meets 
regularly at 5:30 p.m. on the 
fourth Tuesday of January, 
April, July, and October at 
Laurel United Methodist 

Church, 631 S Grand Ave 
West, Springfield, Illinois.  

Send inquiries and requests to 
be placed on the agenda to 

admin@apl-shelter.org. 
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Readers’ comments are  
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to Tails From the Fur Side  
in care of the APL address  

listed above. 
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Kevin Booton 
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Evelyn R. Taylor

PRESIDENT’SCOMMENTS

APL RESPECTS PRIVACY 
It is the policy of the Animal 

Protective League of 
Springfield and Sangamon 

County to respect the privacy 
of its members and donors.  

While the organization 
receives requests from time to 
time to share or sell its mail-
ing list, the APL board has 

made it a policy not to sell or 
share its mailing list with  

anyone. Although funding is 
always a concern, the privacy 
of friends of APL is of greater 
importance to the organiza-

tion and its leadership.

Dr. Richard Speck

APL’s Mission 
The Animal Protective League is dedicated  

to caring for ill, injured and abused  
homeless animals and coordinating the  

adoption of those animals by responsible  
pet owners; it further is committed to  

ending companion animal overpopulation  
by offering high-quality, low-cost  

spay/neuter services.

APL SPENDS YOUR MONEY WISELY
98¢

95% 
Medical supplies, food, 

daily care, vaccines, 
spay/neuter, 

veterinary care

5% 
Government-required 
annual audit, utilities, 

phone, insurance

95¢ of every $1.00 received in  
unrestricted contributions goes directly  

to program support 
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Handsome Hopscotch was  
surrendered on November 4  
to APL because his owner 
couldn’t afford his care. Two 
days later he was off to the 
Cat Café.  Relaxed and 
happy, Hopscotch was  
adopted on November 22.

Have you ever thought to yourself, “I can’t go to 
  the shelter because I’d want to bring all the 

animals home?” Well, you don’t have to do either!  
With adoption events every weekend at PetSmart in 
Springfield, there are plenty of opportunities to see 
cats (and sometimes dogs). Our mobile adoption 
unit carries them to special events, and others are 
available during store hours at PetSmart in Forsyth, 
Pet Supplies Plus in Springfield, and the downtown 
cat café. 
     Longtime adoption partner, PetSmart in 
Springfield, accounts for nearly three-quarters of 
APL’s off-site adoptions, thanks to volunteers who 
talk with potential adopters and complete required 
forms on notebook computers. It helps that we send 
cats to PetSmart that are deemed most likely to be 
comfortable in an unfamiliar setting. 
      What do we do when we have a perfectly nice, 
adoptable cat whose behavior in our shelter is off-
putting to potential adopters? They go to the Cats’ 
Pyjamas Cat Café in downtown Springfield.  There, 
after a period of acclimation, they are allowed to 
roam freely and interact with customers. It’s a great 
place for a cat to show off his good qualities and 
encourage a customer to adopt him. 
 

Adoptions by offsite location 
          PetSmart, Springfield  . . . . . . . . .444 
          PetSmart, Forsyth  . . . . . . . . . . . . .95 
          Pet Supplies Plus, Springfield  . . . .6 
          Cats’ Pyjamas Café  . . . . . . . . . . . .43 
          Mobile adoption unit  . . . . . . . . . .24* 
          TOTAL  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .612 
*Adoptions were under-reported for a half-year.  
Improved tracking implemented in mid-2024 will 
provide a truer number in 2025. 

Off-site adoptions 

 
Shelter intake 2024  
      Dogs  . . . . . . . . . . .210 
      Puppies (<5mo) . . . .113 
      Cats  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .765 
      Kittens (<5mo)  . .1,084 
      TOTAL  . . . . . . . . .2,172 

Rounding up is an easy way to donate to APL, 
  and all those less-than-one-dollar donations 

add up to make a big difference. To start, grab your 
credit and debit cards, go to APL’s website, and set 
up your account. You may link multiple cards!   

     
Receipts are provided for tax purposes, and  

participants may cancel at any time. Frequent card 
users will likely exceed the $9.99 per month mini-
mum. If not, the amount will be rounded up to $10, 
meaning if you’ve accumulated $8.78 through your 
purchases, an additional $1.22 will be added so that 
your total donation is $10.  

Round up your credit and debit purchases 
to help cats and dogs 

A year of lifesaving   Their owners wanted a Pickle. 
  Pickle was with his mother and  
 two siblings when the little family  
was brought to the shelter as strays  
on June 5, 2024. He was adopted  
      two months later. 
 
           Pickle the pup was transferred 
         along with his eight three-week- 
         old siblings to APL from another 
            rescue on March 14, 2024. He 
           was adopted on April 30, 2024.
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 Reflections of the  

With 2024 behind us, we 
look forward to making a 

lifesaving difference for thousands 
of cats and dogs in the year ahead.  
But, like all animal-welfare orga-
nizations—especially those that 
operate shelters—APL faces many 
challenges for which there are no 
easy solutions. 

       
In some ways, the issues we 

face are circular: There is a nation-
wide veterinarian shortage, with 
fewer working in private practices, 
and even fewer in animal shelter-
ing. Demand has fueled higher 
veterinary fees, which makes  
owning a pet more costly. Fees for 
spays and neuters at private clinics 
run into the hundreds of dollars, 
if not more, leaving some owners 
unable to afford surgeries, let 
alone the care that prevents dis-
ease, heartworms, fleas, and tooth 
issues. Often, those pet owners 
turn to APL for assistance—and 
we help as we can—but even  
our veterinary staff cannot meet 
the demand. 

       
The lack of affordable, pet-

friendly housing has contributed 
to the surrender of cats and dogs, 
not just in our shelter, but in  
shelters around the country. Large 
dogs are especially a concern, and 
we’ve seen a growing number of 
them that often stay in the shelter 
longer before adoption.  

       
Staffing is an issue nearly 

everywhere in the U.S., and  
APL is no exception. APL’s staff 
turnover rate in the shelter is 
equivalent to the national average 
—33.3%, one-third of employees, 
leave after less than a year—
reported by the most recent study 
by the Association for Animal 
Welfare Advancement. Although 
some move on for better pay or 

because their living situations 
have changed, the study cited two 
primary reasons for staff turnover: 
the availability of jobs in the  
private sector and compassion 
fatigue. The latter is the mental 
and emotional toll of caring for 
animals in a shelter. 

       
There is no question that 

staff members become attached to 
particular cats and dogs, especially 
those that have been in residence 
for a significant amount of time.  
Given APL’s priority of taking 
sick, injured, and abandoned ani-
mals, it stands to reason that our 
staff may experience increased 
stress from caring for animals in 
pain, distressed by their new  
surroundings, and those not 
responding to treatment. 

      
Certainly, APL has its own 

unique challenges, a significant 
one being our aging shelter build-
ing. At the time of its purchase in 
1999, it was serving as the office 
and manager’s residence for the 
campground that has become 
APL’s campus. It is rumored that 
the second-story addition was a 
barn moved decades ago from 
elsewhere on the property. Over 
the years, we have found new 
ways to expand and improve the 
utility of the shelter building, and 
we’ll continue to do so. 

     
We remain committed to  

caring for the cats and dogs who 
need us most—the sick, injured, 
abandoned, and those at risk for 
euthanasia at over-crowded shel-
ters and animal control agencies. 

       
Thank goodness APL has sup-

porters that are no less committed. 

EXECUTIVEDIRECTOR
A look ahead

Deana Corbin 
and Ping

Shelter work is rewarding, but it can 
take a toll physically and emotionally 
on staff who care for them. Two APL 
staff members examine one of the  
most fragile animals that enter our 
shelter—a very young kitten.

Large dogs like Lucille often 
stay in the shelter longer 
before adoption. At 75 
pounds, Lucille is a sturdy  
gal who came to our shelter 
in November 2024 and is 
ready for a new home. The 
two-year-old pit bull mix 
loves a good game of fetch, 
and she especially enjoys  
playing with other dogs.  
Call our shelter to make  
an appointment to meet her.

UPCOMINGEVENTS
Upscale Collectible Sale 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . location and dates to be announced 
Mobile Adoption Unit (MAU), Petco,  
    11 a.m. to 3 p.m.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . first Saturday every month 
Flower Basket pick up at shelter, noon to 5 p.m. . . May 9-10  
Spring Trivia Night, Grand Columbian Hall,  
    2200 S. Meadowbrook Rd. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . May 16 

Donuts and Dogs 5K Fun Run final packet  
    pick up at shelter 4:30 to 6:30 p.m. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . June 6  
Donuts and Dogs 5k Fun Run, Southwind Park,  
    9 a.m. to noon . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . June 7 
JV Car Wash, Ace Hardware, 1600 Wabash Ave., 
    11 a.m. to 3 p.m. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . June 28  
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NEWSBites

Today more than 80 
million cats reside in 
U.S. homes, with an 
estimated three cats for 
every dog on the planet. 
Yet there’s still a lot we 
don’t know about our 
feline friends—includ-
ing what they think of 
their owners.  

   National Geographic  

Cats love the cardboard 
scratchers that we place 
in their cages and in the 
shelter’s open rooms, 
and we rely on generous 
donors to provide them. 
Please consider ordering 
some so that our cats 
can stretch, learn that 
scratchers are better 
than furniture, and 
work off stress. 
    Online ordering is 
easy, and the scratchers 
can be delivered directly 
to our shelter from  
these two companies: 
    http://www. 

stretchandscratch. 
com  

and 
    http://www.imperial 

cat.com/adoptacat 

Scratchers 
needed! 

Thanks to area businesses

APLis grateful for the support of area busin- 
                    esses that raised money and collected 
donations through our annual holiday Giving Tree  

 
drive and February’s Have-a-Heart fundraisers.  
Thank you to the following businesses: 

Giving Tree 
Clothes Mentor, Coble Animal Hospital, County Market (Chatham), County Market on Carpenter, County Market on 
Dirksen, County Market on Monroe, County Market (Sherman), Die Hard Games, Farm & Home Supply, Green Hyundai 
on Dirksen, Green Certified West, Green Hyundai on Stanford, Harvest Market, Hair Shanty, Hy-Vee, Just Right Eating, 
Mariah’s Steakhouse & Pasta, Montvale Estates, Moxie Massage, Office Depot, Petco, Peterman Financial Group, PetSmart 
(Springfield), PetSmart (Forsyth), Price Cutters (Auburn), Rocki’s (Auburn), Save-A-Lot, Schnucks on Sangamon, Smoothie 
King, Springfield Dental Care, Unique Enchantments, Pizza Ranch, Suds N’ Pups Grooming, Galaxy Hair Design, 
Mockingbird Bakery (Rochester), Silver Sevens Gaming Parlor, Pet Supplies Plus (Chatham), Pet Supplies Plus (Springfield).  
Have a Heart 
Baskin-Robbins on Chatham Rd., Baskin-Robbins on MacArthur Blvd., Capitol Illini Veterinary Services on Wabash Ave., 
Coble Animal Hospital, Curve Inn, Damon Priddy (State Farm agent), Die Hard Games, Food Fantasies, Fulgenzi’s Pizza & 
Pasta, Galaxy Hair Design, Gyro Stop on MacArthur Blvd., Hair Shanty, Hall’s Harley-Davidson, Knox Knolls Autocare, 
Laketown Animal Hospital, Miles TShirts, MJ Kellner, Moxie Massage, Oh-Icee, Penny Lane, Pet Supplies Plus (Chatham), 
Pet Supplies Plus (Springfield), Pizza Ranch, Scoop Du Jour (Chatham), Silver Sevens Gaming Pub & Parlor, Smoothie 
King on Yucan Dr., Suds N’ Pups, Tails to Remember, The Keep Store, Unique Enchantments, Weebles Bar & Grill,  
Who Does Your Hair?, Wild Birds Unlimited, Willow & Birch Salon. 

Service-cat story a winning entry  
in Petco competition
 We’re not the only ones  

who delighted in the story of 
the adopted APL feline who moni-
tors the welfare of a toddler named 
Zuri (“Former APL cat an unex-
pected service animal,” in our 
Summer 2024 issue). Judges loved 
the story so much that it was one of 
25 winners in the Petco Love Story 
competition, which earned prizes 
for Zuri’s family and a $25,000 
grant for APL. 

      
Zuri’s mother Amy submitted 

the winning entry, which featured 
the text of Zuri and Minni’s story 
authored by APL’s development 
director Alexis Haven. Minni was 
adopted as a three-month-old kitten in October 
2023 as a companion for Zuri, who was beginning 
treatment for diabetes. In addition to being cute and 
playful, Minni senses when Zuri’s blood-sugar levels 
are off and runs to lie by her feet. Minni even alerted 
Zuri’s parents of an impending seizure before one of 
the toddler’s monitors sounded an alarm! 

 

     

On Saturday, February 8, the connection 
between kid and cat and APL was recognized with a 
check presentation at Petco’s Springfield location.  
We are grateful to Zuri’s mother Amy for sharing 
Zuri and Minni’s remarkable journey with us and to 
Petco for the generous grant. 

Zuri and her mother (standing center left) posed with APL staff and board 
members at the Petco check presentation.
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Foster caretakers extend lifesaving

Two-year-old Clarity came 
to APL from Sangamon 
County Animal Control. 
She was labeled a “Crabby 
Tabby” because she was 
decidedly unhappy at the 
shelter. What she needed 
was a foster home where 
she could relax and let 
down her guard. After  
a couple of months in foster 
care, she was placed in the 
shelter and later adopted in  
September 2024. 

Socializing kittens is an 
important part of fostering, 
and Thistle was not cooper-
ating with his foster mom 
in June 2024. “At first,  
he was spitting, swatting, 
hissing, and hiding and 
absolutely could not be 
picked up or handled,” 
said Erin. A later update 
reported that “my extra 
spicy guy is now mild  
and loving.” Thistle was 
adopted in late July.

 Thank goodness for foster caretakers. They 
extend APL’s lifesaving by taking cats and dogs 

into their own homes. Some are healing from 
injuries, recovering from illness, or just relaxing in 
quiet homes. But the number of kittens needing fos-
ter homes is huge by comparison. Kittens—singly 
and in litters—flood the shelter, especially from late 
spring to early fall. Some are with mothers, but many 
must be bottle-fed to coax them through their early 
weeks of life.  

      
What can we say about the foster caretakers  

who gladly give the most fragile kittens 
round-the-clock feedings? Their 
devotion is inspiring. 
And why do they do it? 
Overwhelmingly, 
they cite the 
satisfaction of 
making a dif-
ference in an 
animal’s life. 

 

 
 
      Make no mistake, though, puppies need foster-
ing too. The really young ones cannot be vaccinated, 
making them vulnerable to viruses that older dogs 
can withstand. Moving them to foster homes keeps 
them safer from disease and provides important 
socialization that prepares them for adoption. 

      
All told, 1,407 cats and dogs of all ages spent time 

in foster homes in 2024. Here’s the breakdown: 
75%   kittens 
13%  cats 
  8%   puppies 
  4%   dogs 

This photo accompanied a June 12 
plea for fosters “for teeny bottle 

babies and medical kittens.”  

APL is fortunate to have the Cats’ Pyjamas 
                  Cat Café, in downtown Springfield, as 
an offsite residence for a dozen cats or so while they 
await adoption. And they await adoption in greater 
comfort too. Many of the feline residents are testy  

 
and defensive when caged, which is off-putting to 
potential adopters. Given the opportunity to roam 
freely, relax, and interact with café clients as they 
choose, the cats’ true personalities shine. 

Barely a month old when he arrived as a stray at  
our shelter in late November 2024, Bagel lived with foster caretakers until he was old 

enough to live at the shelter. The cute tabby, though, was being passed over for  
adoption at the shelter. The Cat Café exposed the young fellow to a different audience,  

and four days after his arrival there on January 9, 2025, he was adopted.

A great place to visit

Cats choose one of many 
homey resting places at the 
Cat Café, as well as who 
they choose to snuggle.

Tom Raymond, who 
owns the Cat Café 
with his spouse 
Samantha, plants a 
kiss on three-year-old 
APL cat Freddie 
Mercury, who is mostly 
blind with cataracts. 
Freddie arrived at our 
shelter on November 
16, 2024, moved to 
the Cat Café on 
January 13, 2025, 
and was adopted a  
few weeks later.  

Spike, a three-
month-old 
described as a 
“sweet boy” who 
could be “vocal 
and super ener-
getic,” needed a 
foster home where 
he could begin to 
learn his manners. 
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APL Spay/Neuter Clinic 2024 Surgeries

More lifesaving through Barn Cat Program

The majority of adoptions occur in our shelter, 
  but did you know that the spay/neuter clinic 

also adopts out cats through APL’s Barn Cat pro-
gram? In 2024, 164 cats determined to be unsocial-
ized and unadoptable as house cats went to new out-
door homes. That’s 164 cats that otherwise would 
have been euthanized at area 
animal controls. 

      
Our barn cats come from 

animal control agencies across 
central and southern Illinois 
that otherwise would euthanize 
feral cats. Some of the barn cats 
even come with kittens, usually 
a surprise litter birthed shortly 
before they are transported to 
APL. In 2024 at least one cat 
gave birth to kittens en route 
from southern Illinois to our clinic. The kittens of 
unadoptable (feral) cats are especially vulnerable to 
euthanasia because animal controls don’t have the 
resources to care for and raise kittens. APL takes 
nursing mothers and kittens into foster care where 
the kittens are socialized for adoption through our 
shelter.  When the kittens are independent, the 
mother cat is spayed prior to her adoption to an out-
door home as a barn cat. 

      
There’s more good news. It turned out that 39 

more cats thought to be feral by animal control were 
just so uncomfortable in the shelter that they were 
assumed to be unadoptable. Fortunately for them, 
they became what are humorously known as “barn 
cat rejects.” They are the lucky ones. “Some of the 

nicest cats we’ve ever had came in as 
barn cats,” says clinic manager Sarah 
Moore. Given time to relax—some-
times in APL foster homes and some-
times in the shelter or clinic—their 
friendly personalities emerge, and they 
are adopted to new indoor homes. 
A couple of the cats—Skye and 
Eddie—weren’t good fits for either an 
indoor or outdoor home and 
now have a permanent 
home in the spay/ 

neuter clinic. 

      
The clinic’s lifesaving didn’t stop 

there. APL veterinarians examined, vac-
cinated, and altered another 41 feral 
cats that came from Sangamon County 
Animal Control. 

      
All told, 244 cats were saved by the Barn Cat 

program in 2024. April was a banner month, with 
35 adoptions, three times the monthly average.  

NEWSBites
When red tape stalled  
a dam project in the 
Czech Republ ic ,  a  
beaver  co lony  bu i l t  
dams in the very loca-
t ions engineers  had 
picked. “They beat us to 
it,” said one local offi-
cial.  “They built the 
dams without any pro-
ject documentation and 
for free.”   

   The Week 

APL’s spay/neuter clinic continues to 
                        reduce the number of unwanted 
kittens and puppies in Sangamon County and 
beyond. The charts here show a break down of cat 
and dog surgeries by category. Although the  
number isn’t broken out in the charts, APL 
accounted for 19% of all cat spays/neuters, mak-
ing us our own best client. 
. 
Did you know? 
It’s not warm weather that triggers reproduction in 
female cats and dogs, it’s the length of daylight.  Ten 
hours a day is sufficient, with Illinois hitting that 
marker in late January 2025! Twelve to 14 hours of 
daylight, though, is considered optimal, with Illinois 
experiencing a 12-hour day on March 20. With cats 
gestating for 63 to 65 days, it’s easy to see why so many 
kittens are born in Illinois between mid-May and 
mid-November.  

It was a case 
of mistaken 

identity! 
Tinker was 

sent to 
APL 
from 

an area 
animal con-

trol agency in 
March 2024 for barn-

home placement with the 
warning that the cat was 

the “spawn of Satan.” 
Hardly. Tinker was quite a 

sociable cat with both people 
and other felines. While in 

the clinic, Tinker “fell in 
love” with another cat, Troy, 

and the pair was adopted 
into an indoor home with a 

staffer's boyfriend. "They 
were awesome cats,"  

says Sarah.



Lucas, who needs 
assistance walking 
because of a spinal 
injury, got a break 
from shelter life at 
Thanksgiving.
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The science behind shelter-dog sleepovers

How do dogs feel when they are returned to the 
  shelter after an overnight or longer stay in 

someone’s home? Is it so hard on dogs to be returned 
after a fun, relaxing stay away that they’d be better 
off not leaving the shelter in the first place? For those 
who wonder if taking dogs into temporary homes is 
doing them a favor, researchers have responded with 
a resounding Yes! 

      
How do they know such outings are beneficial?  

By measuring the stress hormone cortisol found in 
dogs’ urine. Multiple studies—including ones sup-
ported by Maddie’s Fund, Best Friends Animal 
Society, and others—found that cortisol levels 
dropped when dogs were in homes even just 
overnight, indicating lower levels of stress. And 
though cortisol rose following the dogs’ return to the 
shelter, it did not rise beyond its pre-visit level. The 
takeaway: The impact of the visits is temporary,  
but positive.  

      
 What happens on overnight or longer visits that 

is so beneficial to dogs? Dogs have more interaction 
with humans and sleep better, both of which 
decrease stress as evidenced in lower cortisol levels. 

      
The benefits don’t stop there. Those overnight 

and longer visits provide opportunities for dogs’ 
caretakers to observe their behavior in a home, 
which can provide important insights into a dog’s 
personality. For dogs that do not “show” well in their 
shelter kennels, such observations improve their 
chance for adoption. A 2023 Maddie’s Fund 
research project at Arizona State University found 
that dogs spending time in temporary foster care are 
14 times more likely to be adopted. 

      
The impact of shorter outings does not have the 

same impact on a dog’s stress level, but they never-
theless have a positive impact. Dogs on brief outings 
are more likely to be adopted because they are 
exposed to new audiences and potential adopters. 

      
Doggy Day Out programs like the one APL 

offers yields other benefits. Taking a dog out for an 
afternoon isn’t a big commitment, but it can inspire 
others to do the same, creating a lifeline for other 
shelter dogs. 

      
In short, there is no downside to taking a dog 

out of the shelter for a short outing, overnight, a 
weekend, or a week. As the ASPCA noted in a sum-
mary of one study’s findings, it’s like “the way week-
ends help us unwind after a week of work.” 

Doggy Day Out and holiday sleepovers provide 
opportunities for dogs and cats to spend time 

away from the shelter. Though afternoon outings 
don’t reduce measurable stress levels in dogs, 
overnights and longer sleepovers do. In recent 
months, animal lovers have taken dogs and cats for 
Thanksgiving and Christmas sleepovers. And several 
dogs spent Valentine’s Day this year playing and 
relaxing with the special people 
who took them out of the shelter 
for the day.One of our shelter cats on  

a Thanksgiving sleepover 
enjoyed viewing the world 
at eye-level.

The February 2025  
Valentine’s Day outings  

made dogs and people happy.

By Evelyn Taylor

Recent outings of APL dogs and cats

SISSY KANE

ZEKE

Take your  
aluminum,  
brass, copper,  
and old radiators to  
Lake Area Recycling, 
2742 South 6th St., 
Springfield, and ask 
them to credit the 
earnings to APL.  
We appreciate the  
company’s support.

Your aluminum 
and scrap is  
life-saving!  
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Save your stuff for APL’s annual sale!

You’ve got good-quality stuff that you don’t need 
 any longer. Other people will want it. Whether 

you donate stuff, buy stuff, or help 
in person, you make our annual 
Upscale Collectible Sale a success.   

      
The sale is tentatively set for 

some time in April because we 
unexpectedly lost the commercial 
space we’ve used in recent years. 
We’ll update you on time and place 
once they are confirmed. Of one 
thing we are certain: It’s time to 
start setting aside items—furniture, 

household goods, toys, home décor, new clothing, 
etc.—for the sale.   

      
We’ll get the word out about 

the location, drop-offs, and vol-
unteering through postal mail, 
email, and social media. 

You name it, chances are you will 
find it at our annual Upscale 
Collectible Sale. These fancy serving 
pieces were displayed last year in the 
antiques/collectible area.

NEWSBites

According to a Pew 
Research Center survey, 
a staggering 97% of pet 
owners in the United 
States consider their pets 
to be part of their family; 
with roughly half of 
those owners saying 
their pets are as much a 
part of the family as a 
human member. 

Help us get free kitty litter

If you could get free toilet paper just for filling out 
  a brief online form, wouldn’t you do it?  Lots of 

people would. We’ll admit that the incentive for 
helping APL get free kitty litter may not be as entic-
ing, but it sure would be a big help. 

      
You are the key to APL getting free kitty litter 

through Cat’s Pride’s Litter for Good program. Just 
a couple minutes of your time on the program’s web-
site can be the difference between APL paying for 
litter or getting it for free. 

   At www.catspride.com/littergood, click 
on the “Sign Up Now” banner and follow 

the simple instructions to nominate (vote) for APL. 
Although it’s called a membership, there are no 
requirements, and marketing emails (coupons, 
updates, cat tips) will be sent only if you check the 
“opt in” box to receive them. 

      
If it’s been a year or more since you identified 

APL as the shelter you support, please name us 
again. And we’d love to have new folks nominate us. 
More nominations for APL mean more free litter 
and more funds for cat and dog care. Sadly, toilet 
paper purchases are up to you.

We’re still  

finalizing a  

place to hold  

our annual sale, 

but don’t let  

that keep you 

from setting 

aside your  

donations of 

good-quality 

items. 

DONATE YOUR VEHICLE  
   to benefit APL  

Got a car, truck, motorcycle, boat, or RV that you’d like  
  to donate to help our cats and dogs? You don’t have to  

drive or tow it to a dealer! APL will take the vehicle off your hands 
and use the money to support our shelter operations. Donors  
will need a clear title to the vehicle and car keys. Vehicle donors 
incur no expenses—even for vehicles that are no longer in  
driving condition. 
      For additional information, call APL at 217.544.7387. 

Cute little Gabbi was 
adopted in February 2024.
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   •  Bleach 
   •   Toilet paper 
   •   Trash bags— 

    39 gal. or larger 

   •   Paper towels 
   •   Dryer sheets 
   •   Distilled water 

 ANIMAL CARE 
   •  Canned cat food (paté style) 
   •  Canned dog food  

(ground style) 
   •  Dry cat and dog food  

(any brand) for our 
Community Pet  
Food Bank 

   •  Pet taxis–all sizes 
 •  Dog and cat toys 
 •  Corrugated cardboard  

cat scratchers  
(order through 
www.stretchandscratch.com  
or www.imperialcat.com/ 
adoptacat.php) 

   •  Clay kitty litter  
(non-clumping) 

   •  Resealable sandwich bags  
(such as Ziploc) 

   •  Resealable gallon bags  
 GIFT CARDS 

 •  Walmart 
 •  Amazon 
 •  Office Depot 

 MISCELLANEOUS 
APL gladly accepts the  
following gently used items 
with no holes, rips, tears,  
or frayed edges.   
•   Bath towels 
•   Washcloths 
•   Hand towels 
•   Dog houses 
•   Wire dog crates 
•   Dog toys and cat toys 
•   Other pet supplies  

(collars, leashes,  
beds, etc.)  

However, for sanitation  
purposes, we cannot accept 
pillows and used cat towers.  

FOOD BANK 
  Your donations of dry food  
for cats and dogs help ensure 
that beloved pets of owners  
on limited incomes get the  
nutrition they need. 

CLEANING SUPPLIES

   •   8.5-by-11 copy paper 
   •  Letter-sized manila file 

    folders 
   •   Sticky tack 
 

   •   9-by-12-inch heat  
    laminating pouches 

   •   First-class forever  
    postage stamps

OFFICE SUPPLIES

Ordering from our Amazon and Chewy  
wish lists is easy 
APL has Wish Lists on Amazon and Chewy. For our 
Amazon wish list, go to our website—apl-shelter.org— 
and click on the icon at the top of the page. Finding our 
list on Chewy.com takes a few steps. On their main page, 
click on “Give Back,” then “Donate to a Rescue.” Enter 
“Animal Protective League” in the “Find a Shelter” box  
to access our list. Orders from both lists can be shipped 
directly to APL. Your donations of much-needed items 
conserves funds needed to provide veterinary care to cats 
and dogs. Thanks! 

We could really use . . . an ultrasonic 
cleaner for surgical instruments

Surgical instruments used in our clinic must be 
  cleaner than clean: they must be sterile to pro-

tect cats and dogs undergoing medical procedures.  
Preparing those instruments for use is a three-step 
process, and running them through an ultrasonic 
cleaning machine is critical to sterilization. You 
probably know where this is heading: we need a  
new one.  

      
Ultrasonic cleaning is the 

second step, following an initial 
soaking and scrubbing of scis-
sors, clamps, hooks, and other 
specialized items. Instruments 
are then immersed in a solution 
in the ultrasonic cleaner for 
deeper cleaning. High-frequency 
sound waves agitate the solution, 
creating microscopic bubbles that, 
in a matter of minutes, dislodge unseen contami-
nants from such tight places as the hinges  
on forceps and scissors.  The final step,  

sterilization, prepares surgical instruments for use. 

      
A new ultrasonic cleaner will replace one  

that dates from the spay/neuter clinic’s opening in 
2006 and is so old that parts aren’t available to repair 
it. We have selected a Midmark machine, a reliable 
brand known for its durability, availability of  
parts online, and excellent customer service. The 

purchase and delivery of a new 
cleaner from our primary medical 
supply distributor will cost $1,134. 
   Sure, cheaper machines are 

available online, but we need a  
sturdy one that will stand up to  
heavy use. We won’t take chances 
g iven the  importance  of  the   
machine to the health of animals 
undergoing surgery. 

As always, we appreciate your 
donations for critically needed items. Funds collect-
ed that exceed our expenses will be used to purchase 
other essential equipment.  

A special 
thank you
We are grateful to 
Genevieve and Joe 
Segretto for fully 
funding the purchase 
and installation of the 
commercial sink and 
faucet in the shelter’s 
dog kennels.  The 
existing faucet is tem-
peramental, and the 
sink surface too small 
to accommodate the 
washing and draining 
of dog dishes. In 
short, every task per-
formed at the sink on 
our dogs behalf will be 
more efficient. And as 
we all know, cleanliness 
is next to dogliness. 
 

First-class forever 
 postage stamps are 
  especially needed.
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through August 

Mary Addison-Lamb 
Gary Adkins 
Elaine & Tracie Allen 
Annaelise Anderson 
Michele Anson-Cimarossa 
Kent Argenta 
Janet & Doug Bailey 
Ankur Bakshi 
Barbara & Michael Hickey 
Rachel Barker 
Joe Baron 
Jessica Basham 
Ash & Andrew Basso 
Melissa Baugher 
Bryan Beams 
Cynthia Beatty 
Phil & Mary Beers 
Dennis & Susan Belk 
Gregory Bell 
Suzanne Bell 
Paul Bellettini 
Bill Bentley 
Sandra A. Bergen 
Michelle & James Bertolino 
Sally Betscher 
Lynn Bierma 
Mary C. Bjorkback 
Becky Blankenship 
Ronald Botz 
Esther & Michael Bowers 
Kitty Boyce 
Annie Braido 
Donna Branthaver 
Barb Bringle 
Mai Britt 
Gary M. Brown 
Peter & Rita Burge 
Helen Calmes 
Peggy Campbell 
Lois Carter 
Bonnie & Mark Chandler 
Grace Cheng &  

Alexander Brown 
Jin Hee Chung 
James & Nancy Clark 
J. Erica & William Cody 
Makayla Cohoan 
Tony & Angie Collings 
Trudy Collins 
Diana Curren 
Tyler Curry 
Diane Dailey 
Jenni Daniels 
Brandon Davis 
Debby & George Davis 
Beth (Elizabeth) Dawson 
Deborah & Richard Dirksen 
Jena Dold 

Sarah Donnelly 
Becky Dragoo 
Nina Dugger 
Marilyn Earleywine 
Charles Eckert 
Cary & Terrill Eckles 
Linda & Gary Eddington 
LaDonna Edgecomb 
Erin Egolf 
Michael Eimer 
Jenny Elan 
Tina & John Elliot 
Sherry Erickson 
David & Leasa Ewing 
Tony Faggetti 
MaryAnn Fast 
Paula Ferrier 
Flag World 
Mike Fortune 
Clara Franza 
Raymond Fredericks 
Wayne Freeman 
Cathy & Kerry Freesen 
Mary Freml 
Gordon J. French 
Katherine Frost 
Tracy & Theodore Galassi 
Marvin & Janet Gallagher 
Chadwick Gaub 
David & Julie Gebhardt 
Alexander Gee 
Kelley Gilbert-Zumwalt 
Tessa Giles 
Joseph & Sarah Glessner 
Jenny Glisson 
Katlyn Goeken 
Patricia Good 
Eli Goodman  
Nancy Gottfried 
Joseph Goulet 
Ronald & Teresa Gregoire 
Katharine Gricevich 
KM Counseling Group 
Karen Groves 
Christopher Haberman 
Susan Hack 
Mary Hackett 
Rhona Hall 
Celeste Hawkins 
Michael Hayes 
Robyn & Randy Hays 
David & Marcia Heaps 
Brian Heatherton 
Lori Hendrick 
Barbara & John Herbek 
Dennis & Sharon Hiltebrand 
Jeanette Holmberg 
Annie Hopkins 

Horace Mann 
Mary Hutchison 
Steven, Dorothy, &  

Jarod Ingebrigtsen 
Alcinda Jackson 
Amy & Mike Jackson 
Sabina Jennings 
Jenny Heisel & Chris 

VanHuss 
John Douglas &  

Lynda Eyman 
Bob & Lynda Jones 
Reta Jones 
Zoey Jones 
Sally & Doug Keenan 
John & Ronee Kennedy 
Kathleen Kenyon 
Charles King Jr. 
Michael Kisling 
Julie & Donn Klor 
Gary & Valerie Koch 
Carmen Koches 
Robert Krawczyk 
Jill Krippel 
Deborah Krohe 
Justin Kurfman 
Tamy J Kuzel 
Lawrence & Judith Lafary 
Sharron LaFollette 
Nancy Laird 
Ricky Lanham 
James & Stacey Larson 
Brad & Tara Leininger 
Heather Lenhart 
Heidi & Peter Leu 
Laurel Leuenberger 
Gwen Lewis 
Michael & Nancy Long 
June Ludwig 
Gabriel & Madaline Luhn 
Lynn Luttrell 
Beth Maney 
Greg Manfroi 
Patty & Randy Marcolini 
Dale & Myrna Marfell 
Margaret Richard &  

Molly Gray 
Mary Hudgins & Richard 

Schachtsiek 
Tara & Bill McAndrew 
Tina McCausland 
Linda McCord 
Teresa & Jim McLean 
Chris & Kathy Mehuys 
Patricia & Lawrence Melaik 
Paul C. Miedema 
Judi & Jim Miles 
Nova Mizeur 

Autumn & Gregory Moses 
Tony Moyer & Dana 

Cowan-Moyer 
Dan & Yvonne Mueller 
Jeff & Maribel Mueller 
Judy Neff 
Justin Negro 
Jennifer Nichelson 
Luann Nicolosi 
Janice Nobbe 
Kendra Onnen 
Gunes Ozyurt 
Nicole Pacheco 
Pate Trucking 
Dorothy Patton 
Mark & Suzanne Pettyjohn 
Betty Pfaffl 
Gilbert Pritchett 
Thom Pritchett 
Jennifer Rada 
Randy Sullivan’s  

Training Center  
Daniel Rappaport 
Ken Rausch 
Joseph Reese 
Gary & Jeana Reinbold 
Paula & Kenneth Reveal 
Tad Rice 
Chris Richey 
Pat Richey 
Mike & Lori Roate 
Connie Roberts 

Samantha & Pat Roesch 
Sonja Rogers 
Jonathan & Marsha Rohrer 
Blake & Sarah Ross 
Nina & Edward Rossini 
Rebecca Rowe 
Christina Roy 
Linda Runles 
Lynne Rynders 
Anna Sakach 
Elena Samoilova 
Nichromelt San Diego 
Amy Schmidt 
Connie Schneider 
Evelyn Schumacher 
Virginia Self 
Kathryn Seymore 
Robert Shaefer 
Darren & Diane Siltman 
Denise Simon 
Kathleen Smalley 
Donna Smith 
Mark Sommer 
Val Sommer 
Kim Spiegel 
Dean & Deborah Spindler 
Deb Stahl 
Phil Steinberg 
James Stewart 
Sarah Stone 
Mark & Michelle K. Sullivan 
Aaron & Catherine Szerletich 

Claire Cooper Tapscott 
Rebecca Taylor 
Mary Theyssen 
George Thomas &  

Deb Bonner 
Jim Thompson & Sandra 

Easdale Thompson 
Suzanne Traylor 
Diane Treat 
Lisa Trone 
John Valtierra 
Cynthia VanEtten Asbridge 
Larry & Patricia Wade 
Veronica & Micah Walk 
Richard & Lorine Wallin 
Donna Walters 
Julie Wargo 
Claudia Warren 
Charlene Wasilewski 
Kris & Florence Weaver 
Karen Weidhuner 
Therese Weitekamp Martin 
Ashley Welker 
Sandy Wemple 
Sam & Kathleen Wheeler 
Nancy White 
Randy Winchester 
Karen Wood 
Sharon Wunder 
Daniel Yuhas 
Brad Zehr 

through January 31, 2025
Thanks to our monthly donors

          Return to:   Animal Protective League 
Attn: Deana Corbin 
1001 Taintor Road 
Springfield, IL 62702-1766 

n Yes! I want to donate to APL  
using automatic withdrawal 

Please clip or copy this form and return it to address on this form.  
Name ____________________________________________  

Address __________________________________________ 

City _____________________________________________ 

State__________________________ Zip _______________  

Phone ___________________________________________ 

Email ________________________________________   
n Please make a monthly deduction  

from my checking account 
n $100    n $50    n $25    n $10 
n Other______ (please, not less than $5) 
On the   n 1st    n 10th    n 25th of each month  

n I am enclosing a blank check marked VOID.  
APL cannot process your donation without it.   

Signature_________________________________________  
n Please make a monthly charge 

to my credit card 
 n $100    n $50    n $25    n $10 

n Other______ (please, not less than $5) 

Name on card_____________________________________ 

 n Visa    n Discover    n MasterCard     

n  Exp. Date ______  

Card number _____________________________________

Security code (3-digit code on back of card) ___________ 

Signature_________________________________________  

4
Do you know why we print a list of monthly donors in each issue? 

  It’s to highlight the commitmentthat more than two hundred 
donors have made to support APL’s 
work. Their automatic monthly dona-
tions provide financial stability that is 

especially important given the rising costs 
to run a shelter and spay/neuter clinic. 

Please consider becoming a month-
ly donor yourself. It takes little effort to set 

up an automatic payment from a credit card 
or bank account. Just complete the form 
printed here, or download it from our web-
site, www.apl-shelter.org. You’ll be helping 
yourself and APL. Thank you! 

We      monthly donors
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Please make checks payable to APL and mail to 1001 Taintor Rd., Springfield, IL 
62702. Credit card payments accepted at the shelter and online at  
www.apl-shelter.org.

I want to be a Pen Pal and help APL animals! 
Here's my order:  
I want to sponsor the following: □  $100 cat cage  □  $100 outdoor dog run  □  $250 dog kennel  □  $1,000 room 
 
Please engrave the plate (cat cage, outdoor dog run,  
of dog kennel) with the following name/brief message    

Your name (please print)  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Address  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Phone _______________________ Email  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Current Cage & Kennel Sponsors

Current Room Sponsors 

In honor of APL animals, staff and volunteers  
F. Lucille Foster  

Thank you to room sponsor   
Kathy Giannangelo   

In memory of Glinnis and Charles (Bud) Holler 
 Their family   

In honor of our Newbury Neighbors 
 Royce & Linda Reed  

through January 31, 2025

Meredith & the Mahoney Cat Team  
 (cat cage)  
In memory of Dan Malensky (cat cage) 
       R.K. Rees  
In memory of Mini & Abby (dog kennel) 
       Joseph & Marla Pisarek  

Sandy White, who loves furbabies  
finding great homes! (cat cage) 
       Sandy White  
In memory of Hershey & Duffy  
(dog kennel) 
       Christie Hovey   
Miss and love you Zaty, always  
and forever (dog run) 
       Sherry Smock   
In memory of Pepper Louise, Jenny Lyn  
& Mistletoe (cat cage) 
       Larry & Linda Smith   
In memory of Lil Bun (cat cage) 
       Sue & Steve Arnish   
In memory of Sasha & TaylorBelle  
(dog run) 
       Matt & Kendra Yociss

In memory of Jack-Jack (dog run) 
       Jean Scherer  
In memory of Kevin J. Cox (cat cage) 
       Linda Cox   
In memory of Peggy Dean (cat cage) 
       Ronald Dean   
Rex, Enjoy long runs again (dog run) 
       Scottie & Diane Bevill   
In memory of Moonbeam, our cat  
(cat cage) 
       Thomas & Ellen Robinson   
Thank you to sponsor (cat cage) 
       Linda Kauffman   
In memory of Mattie & Sasha (dog run) 
       William & Pamela Andrew  
In memory of Margie, our sweet little  
APL adoptee (cat cage) 
       Larry & Linda Smith   

Looking for a way to honor or remember someone— 
     or a beloved pet—with a donation? Take  

advantage of our Pen Pal program, which recognizes 
donations with a plate or plaque. 

      
An engraved tag with your brief message will be 

affixed to a cat cage ($100), outdoor dog run ($100), 
or indoor dog kennel ($250). Or sponsor a room 
($1,000) and have your message engraved on a plaque.  
Pen Pal plates and plaques are displayed for one year. 

      
You’ll find the order form on our website— 

apl-shelter.org. Click on “Donate,” then “Pen Pal.” We 
can also email or mail you a form. Just ask! Contact 
info@apl-shelter.org or phone 217.544.7387. 

through January 31, 2025

Monthly donations 
support the care of dogs 
like Jupiter, who came 
to us in January 2025 

with skin issues and 
still awaits adoption.

Current Cage & Kennel Sponsors
through January 31, 2025

Donations  
$1000+  
Nancy Bahre &   
     John Langfelder  
Rachel Barker
Best Friends  
     Animal Society  
Tim & Mary Blanco
Richard Blunk
Ruth Robert Trust 
Diane Cape
Judith Ciesler
Cuddly Inc
Doug Daniels
Cindy Daugherty
John & Jackie Davis  
Kathleen M. Farney 

DSPHC-Smith Plumbing 
     & Heating  
Garland F Brown & 
     Sugar Bear Brown 

Fund for Animals 
Butler Community 
Endowment at the 
     Foundation for the  
     Land of Lincoln 
Kathy & Steve 
     Giannangelo  
Eli Goodman 
Marion & Larry Gregg
Donna Gunter
Danny & Faye Hay
Barbara Hodges-Hodge 
     Survivors Trust  

Hyatt Fund for Animals
Benny & Linda Jones
Denis Kerasotes
Dawn Kirkland
Melvin Kuntemeier
Levi, Ray & Shoup
Patty & Randy Marcolini
Mary & Charlotte Blumle
Mary Hudgins &  
     Richard Schachtsiek
Robert & Jamene McCall
Anita & Robert Meredith
Marilyn & Joe Mueller
Bob O’Donnell
Kathleen Kay O’Neil
Beth & Mike O’Shea
Gunes Ozyurt

Paypal Giving Fund
Carol Pearson
Cheryl Peck
PetSmart Charities
Kenneth & Melinda Piek
Brenda Poston
Thom Pritchett
Linda & Royce Reed
Robert & Patricia Rich
Gary Schechter
Pam & Doug Smith
James Spalding
Harvey & Mary  
     Beth Stephens  
Steve & Barbara Hogg
Gary Stockton
Steven Strow

APL’SVALUABLEDONORS Donations October 16, 2024 —  
January 31, 2025

Bequests from wills/estates  
received by APL  

The Animal Protective League was the grateful 
recipient of special bequests from wills/estates 

of the following people. APL is honored to have 
earned the trust of these donors, and will use the 
funds to protect and provide for needy animals as 
was their wish.          Wills/Estates 
     
Estate of Gloria Calovini 
Estate of Barb Maxeiner 
Estate of Frank &  
    Marian Wagner 

Estate of Suzanne J Price 
Estate of Jim Hyatt 
Patsy Woods Animal 
    Foundation 

Honor someone with  
a Pen Pal donation
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November 16, 2024 — January 31, 2025
MEMORIALSANDSPECIALNOTICES

Mike & Marney Sudholt
Pam Sutherland
Ron & Therese Talmant
Teamsters Local  
     Union 916  
George Thomas &  
     Deb Bonner  
Jim Thompson & Sandra 
     Easdale Thompson 
Truck Centers
Steven Tyriver
Charlotte Warren
Richard & Linda Zuhlke 
 
Donations  
$500 – $999 
Richard &  
    Helen Adorjan 
Tom Ala 
Druanne Allen 
Nancy Anderson 
Barbara Baker 
Carolyn Beeler 
Kevin Bryant & Karen 
    Ryan-Bryant 
Sarah & Bob Bunn 
Steve Bush 
Brian & Patsy Capps 
Sharron Corbin 
Diana Cowan 
Bonnie Decaire Jones 
Rick & Lynn DeSollar 
Hang Duong 

Brigitte Franzen 
Frisina Family 

Chiropractic 
George Rank's 
Mike & Marie 

Giacomelli 
Catherine Groesch 
Susan Hack 
Thomas & Jeanne 

Handy 
Martha Hawley 
Donald & Gayle 

Highley 
Hope Presbyterian 

Church 
Horace Mann 
Dean Housel 
 Ill.  Educators Credit 

Union 
Ben Kervin 
Randall Kincaid 
Robin Kincaid 
P.S. & Joanne Kulkarni 
Diane Lueders 
Charlene Malensky 
Rita Mitchell 
Phillip Mueller 
Kathy Paull 
Ronald & Tammy 

Payne 
Donald & Carol 

Phillips 
Barry Pratt 

Raising Cane’s 
Bill & Carole Roberts 
Russell & Sharon 

Saputo 
E. Cheryl Schnirring 
Richard & Diane 

Semmens 
Rebecca & Joseph 

Senkus 
Sherri & Michael Short 
Tim & Amanda Shrake 
Tim Skronski 
Linda & Charles 

Sprinkel 
Kevin & Donna 

Spurlock 
Diana Stern 
Evelyn & Richard 

Taylor 
Marcia Terry 
James & Carolyn 

Timberlake 
Christa Tober 
Nick Veach 
Jacquelyn Wolford 
Robert Wyatt &  

Patricia Glenn 
Bob & Dawn Yuhas 
 
Donations  
$250 – $499 
Clay & Janie Bahlow 
H. Rigel Barber 
Jeff & Kimberly Beals 
Carol & David Bean 

Bruce & Michelle 
Bennett 

Linda Benson 
Robert Berry 
Ronald Botz 
Esther & Michael 

Bowers 
Mary Beth & Ash 

Boysel 
Cynthia Butler & Brian 

Dale Workman 
Terry Carter 
Robert Casper 
Arthur & Bonnie Cook 
Roston Cooper 
Donna Crouse 
Culver’s 
Carole Davis 
Davita 
Scott Dawson 
Jennifer & Marc 

Dejong 
Douglas Field &  

Lisa Hodson 
Pollyanne & Donald 

Edwards 
Julie Ely 
Paula Ferrier 
Edward Fleischli 
Judy Foster 
Franny’s 
Mary Gacek 
Robert Gebhardt 
Kandy Grafton 
Justin Graves 

Richard Schudlt & 
Gregory Floyd 

Alene Hamilton 
David & Marcia Heaps 
Pat M. Hembd 
Patricia & David 

Hensley 
Barbara & John Herbek 
Ill. Department of 

Public Health 
Ill. EPA–Cathy Siders 
Bobbi & Kirk Ishmael 
Brandon Jefferson 
Louis & Patricia 

Kerhlikar 
Dorothy Kissick 
Carol Koch 
Elizabeth Kretzinger 
Julie Lloyd 
Julie & Dan Lohmar 
Dottie & William 

Luzinski 
Felicia Malloy 
Crystal Matthiesen 
Linda McCall 
Mary & Joseph 

McHugh 
Nancy Minnick 
Gary & Donna Moore 
Malisa & Doug Mueller 
Sharon & David L. 

Oehmke 
Michael & Barbara 

Olinger 
 

Nicole Pacheco 
Painters District 

Council 58 Local 
Union 90 

Allison & David Pence 
Becky & Roger Reese 
Joseph Reese 
Joan Rothfuss 
Stephen & Kathy 

Rudolph 
Genevieve & Joe 

Segretto 
Liza & Samuel Seiz 
Debra & Steven Shanle 
Maurice Shaw 
Pam Simpson 
Larry & Linda Smith 
Thomas & Susan Smith 
Eileen & Allan Solek 
Brad & Krista Steller 
James Stewart 
Sean & Lisa Stott 
Lora Thomas 
Roger & Peggy Traycoff 
Ross & Carey Walden 
Ladonna Wallace 
Sandy Wemple 
Neville & Cheryl White 
Stanley & Ruth White 
Warren Wilson 
Randy Winchester 
Mark & Pamela 

Younggren

In memory  
of Janet Albert 

 David & Diane 
Sawyer 

 Sangamon County 
Treasurer’s Office 

 Richard & Cynthia 
Allender 

 Robert & Julie Beyer 
In memory  
of Marcy Ashby 

 IDPH & Care 
Connect Colleagues 

 Myron & Barbara 
Hodel 

 Blair & Rita 
Whitney 

 Cheryl Meisenheimer 
 Cecelia Nickelson 
 Martha Scheffler 
 Daniel Fleckenstein 

In memory of  
Ruby Bahlow 

 Clay & Janie Bahlow 
In memory of  
Carolyn Barris 

 Jerry & Carole 
Sternstein 

In memory of  
Steve Bartholf  

 Susan & William 
Patton 

 
 
 

In memory of  
Joseph Bollinger 

 Richard Zuhlke 
In memory  
of Ed Budds 

 Linda Budds 
 Emily Marshall 
 Pamela Jackson 
 Sharon Hill 
 Alice & Donald 

Stark 
 Steven & Patricia 

Jacobs 
 April Flowers 

In memory of  
John Cadagin 

 Bill & Carole Roberts 
In memory of  
Daniel Carnduff 

 Michael & Debra 
Murrill 

In memory of  
Molly Ciesler 

 Judith Ciesler 
In memory of  
Becky Cloney 

 Daniel & Angela 
Wilcoxen 

 John & Susan Bishop 
 Patricia Garner 
 Cathy & Robert 

Cloney 
 Stephanie Baptist 
 Dan & Marcia Rossi 
 

 Lori Bredehoft 
 Tri-City Community 

Unit District #1 
In memory of  
Chloe Crowcroft 

 Judith Ciesler 
In memory of  
Joanne Crumly  

 Kathleen Hughes 
In memory of  
Janet R. Dickason 

 Debra G. Dickason 
In memory of  
Michael Dixon 

 Lisa Dixon 
 Michael & Deanne 

Hohenshell 
 Daniel Hanna 
 Sandy &  

Kevin Sledge 
 Marshall &  

Karen Gillson 
 Alice Coordes 
 Patricia Jacobs 
 Greg & Connie 

Bourland 
 Christie Jones 
 Jim Bonnett 
 Jo Pedigo &  

Debbie Savage 
 Scott & Julie 

Williams 
 Ill. Emergency 

Management 
Agency 

 Tina Jannazzo  
& Family 

 Jay & Heidi Genseal 
 Dennis & Lori 

Dixon 
 Mike & Corrinne 

Mayfield 
 Jacob & Eowyn 

Montgomery 
 Jimmy & Sandy 

Hausman 
 Xiaolei Meng 
 Diane Sayers &  

Terry Lyons 
 Alan & Bess 

Thompson 
 David & Melissa 

Beard 
 Karen & Autumn 

Kelleher 
 Ryan & Jody Watson 
 Ronald & Jane 

Blickhan 
 Wes & Becky Johnson 
 Tim & Kim Mottaz 
 Jill Bohm 
 Julie Dixon 
 Don Stehr 

In memory of Carolyn 
Schnirring Dungan 

 Sally Taylor 
 Douglas & Mary 

Nelson 
 Patrick Kelley & 

Tammie Klein 

 Tom & Natalie 
Marantz 

 Nancy Anderson 
 Carrie Walden 

In memory of  
Abigail Edwards 

 Don & Beth 
Edwards 

 Donald & Polly 
Anne Edwards 

In memory of  
Diana Fairchild 

 Mark Ritterbusch 
 Paige & KB 

Ritterbusch 
 Rachel & Jeff Ramsey 
 Gary & Marcy 

McBride 
 Edward & Mary 

Johnson 
 Daniel & Carole 

Strick 
 Fairchild Family 
 Mary Friday 
 Jane & Steven Chard 
 Ramsey Grain, Inc 
 Tom Maurer 
 H. Rigel Barbar 
 Musgrave Family 

In memory  
of Marie Fitch 

 Terry & Kimberly 
Fitch 

 
 

In memory of  
Stu & Betsy Fliege 

 Trinity Lutheran 
School Class of 
1952 

 Lisa Corea 
In memory of  
Lucille Foster 

 Kandy Grafton 
 Donna Garman 
 Tanis Rakowski 
 Jane & Steven Chard 
 Nancy Derhake 
 Amy Carpenter 
 Evelyn Taylor 
 Michael & Nancy 

Coster 
 Michelle & James 

Ridout 
 Linda Sue 
 Melinda Calvert 
 Charlotte Griffin 
 Sally Cadagin 
 Rick & Jackie 

Sublette 
In memory of  
Dorothy Gacek 

 Mary Gacek 
In memory of  
Janice Garbin 

 Larry & Jody 
Carriger 

 Sangamon County 
Clerk’s Office 

 Carolyn Myers 

Donors — continued from page 12
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In memory of  
Ray Goodall 

 Marlene Chrans 
In memory of  
Angela Griffin 

 Trimmer Family 
 Andrew Rathsack 
 Amy & Keith 

Hamann 
 Danny, Lisa, Kate & 

Abby Carney 
 Carol Brillhart 
 Sally Koltun 
 Kristin Souva 
 Mary Willborg 
 Robert & Mary Jo 

Mellentine 
 Jay & Amy Sweeney 
 Michael & Diane 

Moyer 
 Wes & Donna Smith 
 Jennie & John Alt 
 Claire Edgcomb 

In memory of  
Carol Groesch 

 Shane & Lynette 
Clontz 

 Ursuline Academy 
Class of 1966 

In memory of  
Marian Hamilton 

 Charlene M. 
Malensky 

In memory of  
Sarah Hardy 

 Tracy Gordon 
 Kami Jo Becker 
 Robert & Theresa 

Watkin 
 Krista Steller 
 Luke & Pat Gleason 
 Newlin Farms 

In memory of  
Jacob Harness 

 Cindy Harness 
In memory of  
Jan Hedburg  

 Hope Presbyterian 
Church 

In memory of  
Zachary G. Holloway 

 Mike Holloway 
In memory of  
Janet Jackson 

 Karen Alewelt 
 Vincent & Karen 

Lugibill 
 Laundry Day Queens 
 Kent & Janet 

Redfield 
 John & Paula Trello 
 Shirley Tobin 

In memory of  
Tom Kavanagh 

 Kathleen Hughes 
In memory of  
Larry Larson 

 Steve Peterson 
 Glenn, Tim, KJ & 

Lynne Whittaker 
 Teamsters Local 50 
 Brenda & Arnold 

Dutcher 

 
 Tony Barr 
 Jim & Sonja 

McGrath 
 Robert Esposito 
 Jodi Marr 
 Mark &  

Karen Lantz 
 Sue L. George 
 LeRoy & Jennifer 

Eschenbacher 
 Travis &  

Carolyn March 
 Lisa Hughes &  

Rick Tannehill 
 Janice & Darrell 

Hohimer 
 Dan & Anne Ghere 
 Robert & Andrea 

Frantz 
 Lori Franklin 
 Matthew & Julia 

Peterson 
 Jennifer O’Malley 
 Teamsters Local 

Union No. 916, 
affiliated with 
International 
Brotherhood of 
Teamsters 

In memory of  
Sharon Masterson 

 Kathleen Hughes 
In memory of  
Donna McCracken 

 Bobby Berry 
In memory of  
Dave Miller 

 Lisa Hughes 
 John & Sue Endsley 

In memory  
of Karl Moore 

 Carol Kracher 
 Mark & Jodi 

Watkins 
 Debra Holt 
 Joseph Outlaw 
 Blancam & Michael 

Bernasek 
 Regina McGuire 
 Gary & Donna 

Moore 
 Paul Outlaw 
 Evelyn & Richard 

Taylor 
In memory of  
Cheryl Neal 

 Dwight O’Keefe 
 Martha Blazis 
 Russell & Linda 

Dickerson 
 Gary & Amy King 
 Jamesley D. Lane 
 Larry & Marie 

Giacomelli 
 David &  

Wanda Keil   
 Sharon Grigsby 

In memory of  
Kelly Neeman 

 Charles & M. Diane 
Anderson 

 James & Diana Love 
 Jack & Janice Blazis 

In memory of  
Debbie Newell 

 Gary Newell &  
Oats, Buddy,  
Lucky & Shirley  

In memory of  
Karin O’Brien 

 Lex Bitner 
In memory of  
Tom O’Connor 

 JoAnn O’Connor 
In memory of  
Kathryn O’Connor 

 Marlene &  
Kathleen Burton 

 George Rudis 
 Bruce & Michelle 

Beal 
 Dawn &  

Jerry Hirlinger 
In memory of  
your Aunt Noraldean 
Palecek 

 Cynthia G. 
Bohnenstiehl 

In memory of  
Teresa Phillips 

 Shelly & Mark 
Prehoda 

 Jamie Crenshaw 
 IAA Credit Union 

In memory of  
Nancee Lu Pioletti 

 Paula & John Jones 
 Judi & Jim Milles 

In memory of  
Thomas Poston 

 Nancy Kavanaugh 
In memory of  
Chris Preston 

 Aunt Connie & 
Uncle Darrell 
Leitze 

 Anonymous 
In memory of  
Helen Priest 

 Nancy Mcloud 
In memory of  
Peggy Pryor-Miller 

 Jean Miller 
In memory  
of Ralph 

 Danny & Faye Hay 
In memory of  
Andrew Ramm 

 Warren & Peggy 
Goetsch 

In memory  
of Frances Ray 

 Mary Behl 
In memory of  
Cheryl Rice 

 Audrey Maminta 
In memory of  
Ruth Robert Roland 

 Bitsy & Ann Reisch 
& 

 Lisa Reisch Fonk 
 Linda Grant 
 Kerber, Eck & 

Braeckel LLP 
 Debra Torres 
 Sharon Heaton 

 
 

In memory of  
Bruce Ruyle 

 Jeffrey & Erexenia 
Lanier 

 Alcinda Jackson 
 Kerry & Cyndi 

Miller 
 Bruce & Barbara 

Thompson 
 Chad & Rebecca 

Lucas 
 Robert Norton 
 Paul & Karen Rueter 
 Peggy Branham 
 Donald &  

Fran Reiser 
In memory of 
Elizabeth Anne Sees  

Edward & Susan 
Rohde 

In memory of  
Brad Selvaggio 

 Michael &  
Debra Murrill 

In memory of  
Tara Sezer 

Catherine Cooper 
In memory of  
Chelsie Marie 
Sonneborn 

 Dean & Carol 
Bishop 

In memory of  
Thomas Sonneborn 

 Kelly Jacob 
 Michael & Patrizia 

Wall 
 Sherry & Gerry 

Chapman 
 Brian Reynolds 
 Ill. Department on 

Aging Team 
 Diane Slezak 

In memory of  
Gloria K. Spalding 

 James E. Spalding 
In memory of  
Gene Speara & Jukie 

 Janice Spears 
In memory of  
Frank Stanko 

 Pam Stanko 
In memory of  
Harold “Ozzy” Tengler 

 Russell &  
Sharon Saputo 

In memory of  
Doug Trester 

 Linda Rice 
In memory of  
Michael T. Troesch  
& Houser 

Paul & Colleen 
Troesch 

In memory of  
Al Trutter  

David & Mildred 
Trutter 

In memory of  
Jim VanMeter 

 Jill Scheller 
In memory of  
Anita Virgin 

 Megan Kisling 
 

In memory of  
Lou VonBehren 

 Mike Steffen 
 Mary & Larry 

Shoudel 
 Steve Sturn 
 Bruce & Barbara 

Thompson 
 Kurtis & Jennifer 

Cooper 
 Jim & Judi Milles 
 Rex & Bonny Vernon 
 Susan & Frank 

Jernigan 
In memory of  
Kathy Wenke 

 Rick & Maria Hector 
In memory of  
Betty White’s birthday 

 Rose Baker 
In memory of  
Jim White 

 Nancy White 
In memory of  
Dora Wilson 

 James Gatlin 
 Arthur Winkler 
 Mark Drewes 
 Chris Butler 
 Warren Wilson 
 Susan Maher 
 Elbert & Marsha 

Yates 
 B.H. Dixson 
 Dennis & Mary 

Kepler 
 Ruth Graham 
 Luise Balfanz 
 Gates, Wise & 

Schlosser 
 John Raynolds 

In memory of  
Jeremy Young 

 Mary Beth Young 
In memory of 
Geraldine Zameo 

 The Springfield Ski 
& Boat Club 

 Vince & Diane 
Castlelon 

 Margaret Schwarz 
 John Pavich 
 Dennis & Marilyn 

Lawler 
 Marvin & Anne 

Russell 
 Richard Bergt 

In memory of J. 
Michael Zimmers 

 Nancy Zimmers 
  
SPECIAL 
NOTICES 
In honor of my sister, 
Sandy Rychel, on  
her birthday 

 Debra Stevenson 
In honor of Zoey  
& Daisy 

 Alene Hamilton 
In celebration of Micah 
& Veronica Walk’s 
recent anniversary 

 Sandy Walk  
 

In honor of Robin 
Patton’s recent birthday   

 Tiffany 
Bordenkircher 

Merry Christmas!  
Lynn Mitra 

 Jackie Mitra 
Merry Christmas! 
Amanda Leonard 

 Kayla Quick 
Merry Christmas! 
Jerilyn Roscetti 

 Jan Roscetti 
Merry Christmas!  
Deb Auer 

 Kayla Quick 
Merry Christmas! 
Diane & Holly Cape 

 Brandon &  
Chance Liebig 

Fran Kempisty, in lieu 
of a Christmas gift 

 Beth Szillagyi 
Gift for Anna Pittman 

 Jeanne Pittman 
In honor of  
Carrie Pinasco 

 Margaret Waverly 
In honor of  
Carol Goldasich  
for Christmas 

 Betty Goldasich 
In honor of  
Madeline Horton 

 Katherine Pilbean 
Merry Christmas to 
Shirley Thomas and 
her cat Cosmo 

 NancyWilkinson 
In honor of  my  
rescue pets 

 Linda S. Jones 
In honor of Daniel  
& Haley Richardson 

 Amy Richardson 
In honor of the 50th 
anniversary of Rebecca 
& Ron Senkus 

 Susan Hoffman 
In lieu of Christmas 
gifts for CJ & Lorri 
Bandy and for Lindsay 
Sommer 

 Carol & David Bean 
In lieu of a holiday  
gift for Janet Chesko  

 Kathy Herrick 
In lieu of a Christmas 
gift for Addison 
Scarlette 

 Mary Ann Smith

Memorials — continued from page 13
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Gifts to APL in memory of beloved pets
Ralph, beloved dog of 
Linda Lauwerens 

 Dan & Faye Hay 
Cheeky, treasured dog 
of Mindy & Robert 

 Marilyn & Wayne 
Montney 

Lindy, dearly loved pet 
 S. Gonzalez 

Murphy & Macy, 
beloved pets 

 Julie & Daniel 
Blakley 

Howie & Lola,  
dogs, and Codi,  
cat, cherished pets 

 Cathy Saling 
Dexter, beloved Pug of 
Ryan, Emily, Annaliese 
and Logan Schmidt 

 Richard & June 
Speck 

Wrigley, treasured boy 
 Zandra Gomes 

Cordelia, cherished 
kitty 

 Diana Cowan 
Clancy, beloved pet 

 Melissa & Michael 
Richardson 

Max, cherished pet 
 Linda Powell 

Pike, dearly loved kitty 
of Michael & Allison 

 Wayne & Marilyn 
Montney 

Lizzy & Lilly,  
beloved pets 

 Dorothy M. Brown 
Molly & Maggy, loyal 
dogs 

 Lori, Brennan, & 
Layne Kretzinger 

Midge, beloved pet of 
Lisa Hull-Crawford 

 Ron Hull 
Stitch & Meeka, dearly 
loved pets 

 Deborah Bonner 
Fund 

Tyson, cherished pet  
of Amy Loughry 

 Brazilla Leonard 
Sadie Jean, Precious pet 

 Lisa Murphy 
Dagan, dearly loved cat 

 Bill & Kim Hopkins 
Sam & Line, beloved 
pets 

 David & Kathryn 
Nixon  

Our beloved dogs  
no longer with us 

 Michael & Julie 
Sundquist 

Sullivan, deeply  
loved cat 

 Jan Cheshire 
Powder, treasured dog 

 Barbara & Stanley 
Boroweic 

 

Caino, beloved pet 
 Paul Carlson 

Zoe Mae, very special 
Maine Coone 

 Margaret Dowllar 
Jake, beloved Australian 
Shepard 

 Fadi & Earlene 
Zomot 

Chance & Thor, cher-
ished pets 

 Anita Meredith 
All my beloved past 
pets 

 Daniel Baker 
Dora, cherished pet  
of Warren & Dorian 
Wilson 

 John Wilson 
Houser, dear pet   

 Colleen & Paul 
Troesch 

Farley, Buddy & Lucky, 
beloved cats 

 Gary Newell 
Bob & Yadi, beloved 
pets of Carleen & Gary 
Hinkle 

 Mike & Caitlin 
Malany 

Hauss, dearly loved pet 
of John Paul Smith 

 Brenda Anderson 
Roscoe, treasured pet 

 Cheryl Kauffoid 
 

Buck & Ollie, beloved 
pets of Larry Larson 

 anice and Darrell 
Hohimer  

Sasha & Taylor Belle, 
treasured pets 

 Matt & Kendra 
Yociss 

Winnie, cherished pet 
of Linda Distlehorst 

 Betty Hamilon  
Ruby, beloved pet of 
Karen Skinner 

 Lauren, Christina & 
Trevor Cottle  

Sioux, beloved  
feral kitty 

 Rhonda Lufkin & 
Anne Kuchar 

Abra, beloved cat 
 Russ & Judy Ponda 

Cherished pet 
 Karen Alewelt 

Emmie, treasured pet 
 Janet & Joe McLay 

Willow, beloved dog 
 Randy Brackensick 

Marty, treasured dog 
 Ann Sybert 

Sigma, cherished dog 
 Angelie & 

Christopher Rector 
Cassie, dearly  
loved dog 

 Eri & Pamela 
Bumgarner 

Luna, beloved dog 
 Kathy Hampsey 

Cocoa, treasured pet 
 Jennie Hemmer 

Grisham, cherished pet 
 Heather & Al Shields 

Sadie, dearly loved cat 
 Shirley Dennison 

Pancho, beloved pet 
 DeAngelo & Lillian 

Huerta  
Dogs Kroger, Patch,  
& Joey, and cats  
Fluffy & BooBoo, 
beloved pets 

 Marcy Ashby & 
Daniel Fleckenstein 

JackJack, beloved pet 
 Jean Scherer & 

Randy Heidorn 
Molly & Chloe,  
treasured pets of  
Judy Ciesler 

 Jean Crowcroft  
Baby Girl, dearly  
loved pet 

 Ash & Mary Beth 
Boysel 

Kitty Lily , beloved  
pet of Ann Rowley 

 Ash & Mary Beth 
Boysel 

Buttons, treasured  
dog of Bonnie Austin 

 Judy Mohler 
 

My rescue pets 
 Linda S. Jones 

Helen Girlie Brown 
Pants, sweet girl 

 Caron Kerber 
Sean, Luke, Scooter, 
Muggsy, Emma & 
Arnie, treasured pets 

 Jim & Kim 
Rusciolelli  

Mercedes & Sadie, 
dearly loved dogs of 
Andrew & Stephanie 
Dickerson 

 John & Darlene 
Moore 

Baxter Boatman, 
beloved pet of Joellen 
& Dan Higgins 

 Debra Coet 
Taurus, cherished pet 

 Paul Carlson 
Ivy, beloved dog of 
Tammy & Eric Lemke 

 Kevin & Rita Schultz 
Ruby Suzanne, dearly 
loved dog of Lori & 
Bruce Terry 

 Malinda & Raylan 
Craig 

Shaffer Family Fund  
    at the Community 

Foundation for the 
Land of Lincoln  

Hyatt Fund for Animals  
    at the Community 

Foundation for the 
Land of Lincoln for  
a generous recurring 
donation 

Nancy Bahre and  
    John Langfelder for 

generous ongoing grants 
at Schwab Charitable 

Adonis-Marzinzik Family 
    Charitable Fund for a 

donation at Schwab 
Charitable 

Edie Family Charitable  
    Fund and Deborah 

Edie for recurring 
grants at Schwab 
Charitable 

Spurlock Family Fund  
    and Kevin & Donna 

Spurlock for a generous 
grant at Schwab 
Charitable 

Mike and Marie  
    Giacomelli Fund  

at the Community 
Foundation for the 
Land of Lincoln  

 

Deborah Bonner Fund  
    for a generous donation 

through Schwab 
Charitable 

Garland Brown and  
    Sugar Bear Brown  

for Animals at  
the Community 
Foundation for the 
Land of Lincoln   

Anonymous for a grant  
    at Schwab Charitable 
Denise L. Church for  
    a grant at Schwab 

Charitable  
Pets for the Elderly  
    Foundation for gener-

ous, ongoing support 
Franny’s customers  
    and staff for ongoing 

support 
Lucille DeFrain for  
    a generous gift to APL 

on her 15th birthday 
Custom Cup Coffee for  
    gift cards, free vouchers 

for coffee and for gener-
ous, ongoing support 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs. Vignali and 2nd  
    Grade Class at 

Sherman Elementary 
School for dog and cat 
food, supplies, and a 
generous monetary 
donation 

Trinity Lutheran Church,  
    Women With Mission, 

for continuing to sup-
port APL with generous 
donations and special 
needs  

Henry Benanti for a  
    donation of needed 

items 
Rick & Lynn DeSollar  
    for a generous donation 
Sew Cool Club,  
    Springfield High 

School, for funds  
and supplies 

Billie Farnell for a dog  
    kennel 
Deborah Rhodes for  
    a monetary donation 
Shelter Insurance for a  
    generous donation  

of supplies 
llinois Public Health  
    Association for goodies 

for animals and staff 
 
 

Girls on the Run, Dubois  
    Elementary School,  

for supplies 
Culver’s on Wabash  
    Avenue for monetary 

donation and supplies 
Joe and Marilyn Mueller 
    for a generous  

monetary donation 
Jane Bradley for a  
    generous monetary 

donation 
Two Men and a Truck  
    and Springfield Lucky 

Horseshoes for a gener-
ous donation from their 
Paw-Some Jersey night 

Solomon Colors and its  
    employees Stefanie 

Paul, Zackery Fox,  
Lee Williams, Mike 
McCumber & Mark 
Cliburn for a generous 
donation through 
Solomon Colors’  
donating $100 to  
each employee’s  
designated charity 

Cornerstone Title Groupe 
    for the proceeds from 

January’s casual days  
 
 
 

Tracye O’Connor for  
    donating two large rugs 

for the shelter doors 
Edward Fleischli for 
    a grant through Jewish 

Communal Fund 
Laura Gilligan for 
    handmade blankets  

and dog toys 
 

SPECIALTHANKSTO...

 Amazon no longer sends 
notes identifying donors 
of goods purchased and 
donated to groups like 
ours. We are not pleased.  
Further, we suspect that 
many generous people 
have not been thanked 
for your donations.  
Not cool. So that we  
can properly thank you, 
would you please drop  
us a note or email (with 
your name and address) 
letting us know what you 
ordered for delivery to the 
shelter? You don’t have 
to, of course, but we’d 
like to acknowledge  
your generosity. 
 



                Rita is an endearing eight-
year-old patiently awaiting her forever fam-
ily. Her gentle nature and tender soul make 
her a beloved friend to those who take the 
time to earn her trust. Rita’s unique charm 
shines through, despite her initial shyness, 
and she has a knack for forming deep con-
nections with those who show her kind-
ness. Rita is declawed, so she must be kept 
indoors.
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                           We would like nothing 
more than to find the perfect home for 
eleven-year-old Jagger, who has struggled to 
fit in since he was returned to the shelter 
after nearly three years in a home. Jagger acts 
much younger than his age, enjoying lively 
games of fetch. Jagger would benefit from a 
crate filled with stimulating activities to keep 
him occupied and content during his 
owner’s absences.

JAGGER

AVAILABLEFORADOPTION

Check out these great cats and dogs—and lots of others—any afternoon from noon to 5 p.m. at APL’s shelter,  
1001 Taintor Road, north of the Illinois State Fairgrounds.

              Two-year-old Bow is a Lab mix 
with a gorgeous brown coat, stunning 
markings, and a little bob tail that never 
stops wagging! This handsome fellow is 
playful and simply has a blast outdoors 
chasing balls. A bit shy in new situations, 
given a bit of time he’ll become your affec-
tionate and snuggly buddy.

BOW

                  Zeke is a two-year-old retriev-
er-lab mix with lots of energy and a person-
ality that shines! Athletic, playful, and 
goofy, Zeke loves to have fun, especially 
when it comes to playing fetch—his 
favorite game—especially in the snow! He’s 
smart and knows such commands as “sit,” 
“lie down,” and “shake.”

SHELTER HOURS 
Office hours: 8:30-11 a.m. and 
noon-5 p.m. every day  
Visit animals by appointment  
noon-5 p.m. every day  
SHELTER PHONE:   217.544.7387  
APL WEB SITE:  
www.apl-shelter.org  
APL SHELTER EMAIL ADDRESS 
info@apl-shelter.org  
Interested in adopting? To begin the 
adoption process, please complete the 
online adoption application. The office 
will follow up with an appointment time.  

ZEKE YONA                        Meet Yona, a sweet, gentle 
three-year-old beauty who is looking for 
a peaceful home to call her own. She’s an 
independent girl who loves her space, 
but she’s always up for some love and 
affection. Curling up in a cozy bed for a 
long, restful nap is her favorite pastime.

RITA

                      Few cats are more distin-
guished than one decked out in a tuxedo.  
Six-year-old Scott is mature and debonair.  
Neutered in our clinic when he arrived in 
February, you won’t have to worry about 
him catting around the neighborhood.  
Instead, he’ll be happy to just hang out 
with you.

SCOTT


